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My name is Larissa Baldwin, and I'm a proud Widjabul Wia-Bal woman, and the CEO of
GetUp.

GetUp welcomes the opportunity to speak in front of the inquiry today.

We are proud to back in Traditional Owners who’ve been fighting to protect water, cultural
heritage, and Country from fracking for a decade.

After years-of trying to hide behind the myth of sustainability we now know that this project is
here to prop up fracking in the Beetaloo.

Middle Arm is where fracking corporation Tamboran wants to process and export their fracked
gas — so public money for the Middle Arm hub is a subsidiary for fracking in the Beetaloo Basin.

Yesterday you heard from Larakkia and Beetaloo Traditional Owners that there is no consent for
the middle arm project and there is no consent for fracking in the Territory.

| know that you will hear from others who will come before this Committee that there is no
issue. That the Traditional Owners have consented to these projects, and that enough has
been done to protect the land and the culture of its people. They will point to regulations they
say they have followed, and meetings they claim to have had. And they will say that is
enough.

Well it is not enough. Consent is not something that can be broken up, or completed in part.
The ramifications of this project are so huge- it can only take place if there has been clear
consent from all of the people affected.

There is no consent for this project

no process of informed consent;
no scientific explanation;

e no translators provided; and

e no information about the long-term impact and risks to water tables, livelihood & land.

So that is why GetUp makes a number of recommendations to this Committee including,

Firstly, we’re asking this inquiry to recommend that The Albanese Government must
scrap billions in public money for the polluting Middle Arm gas hub. Instead they should
invest in projects NT communities have called on for decades: investment in housing, better
roads, education and healthcare in communities. Public money should be for public good.

Secondly, we're asking the inquiry to recommend that The Albanese Government must also
legislate strong cultural heritage protections, as promised in the last election. Larrakia
Traditional Owners warn that sacred sites are at risk at Middle Arm. They have not given consent
for the gas hub to proceed. ‘








